
 

Proclaiming the Word 
 

What is this? 
To proclaim the Word means to announce publicly the 

Word of God. 
This takes a lot of skill, and of course belief, in the 

Word of God in order to proclaim it well. 
Every child has been learning how to do this. 

They are learning to stand tall, speak slowly, clearly, 
with meaning and pause in the right places.  Each year 
group is having a competition to find out who the best 

person is in the year group. The winners will be  
announced next week. 

  

I can do all things in Christ because he gives me strength. 
Paul’s letter to Philippians 4:13 

Love Aroha, Learn Ako, Serve    Mahi Our Vision 

St Paul’s School Massey provides quality 

education for children in a Catholic  

community committed to Gospel Values.  

Our Mission Statement 



Newsletter No: 25 – Week 05 – 21.08.2024 
View your Newsletters on: www.stpaulsprimary.school.nz  

     Email:  office@stpaulsprimary.school.nz  
Facebook: ‘St Paul’s School, Massey—Events’ 

Hello, Kia Ora, Tālofa lava, Mālō ē lelei, Annyong (Korean), Namaste, Privet, Ni Hao, Hola (Spanish),   
Kamusta (Filipino), Bula vinaka (Fijian), Muraho (Rwandan), Apa kabar (Indonesian), Hallo (Dutch),  

Fakaalofa lahi atu (Niuean), Kia Orana (Cook Island), Minggalaba (Myanmar), Akwaaba (Ghanian) 

 
 

 
 
Malō e lelei Parents and Caregivers 
 
Yesterday all our Year 5 and 6 students represented 
the school at the Winter Sports Field Day.  Students 
chose to play a sport.  The sports included football, 
netball, hockey and kiwisport.  This year we did not 
have enough players to field a rugby team, but 
Western Heights asked for some players so two boys 
played for them.  This has happened in previous years 
and it was great to help another team out.  It is 
fantastic that all our children have a day out having 
fun, showing sportsmanship and giving sport a go.  
Many of our children do not play a sport outside of 
school so giving them this opportunity is an important 
learning experience for them.   
 
Sincere thanks to Mrs Nelson for organising this event 
for our tamariki.  Thank you also to Mrs Body-Soole, 
Mrs Whittle, Miss Yao, Mrs D’Rosario, Miss Urarii and 
Mr Sherning for training the students in preparation 
for the day.  Thanks to Mrs Schaumkell, Mrs Purdeu,  

@ 20 August 175 Reading Nights 

29 Aug Gymnastics Tournament 

30 Aug Room 10 Liturgy—1.30pm ish 

10-12 Sept Education Review Office Review 

13 Sept Room 12 Liturgy—1.30pm ish 

23 Sept Year 5/6 Drama Performance 

24 Sept Year3/4 Drama Performance 

25 Sept Year 1 Drama performance 

26 Sept Year 2 Drama performance 

27 Sept Last Day of Term Three 

14 Oct First Day of Term Four 

17 Dec Last day of school 

2025 
29 Jan  

BEGINNING OF TERM  1 
School starts:  8.45AM 

Mary Zellman continued… 
 
Miss O’Donnell, Mrs Caneda, Mr Zellman  and parents 
for your support on the day. 
 
Wow.  What a day!  Congratulations to our hockey 
teams.   The A Team came 2nd losing to Summerland  
2-1 in the final.  Our football teams did really well.  Our 
B Team came 1st and our A Team came 2nd.  Kiwisport 
Team 2 won the Kiwisport Trophy and our A Netball 
Team came 1st.  This is the first time our netballers 
have won.  But most of all, all our children had a lot of 
fun and really enjoyed their day. 
 
Our student leaders with support from Mrs Funaki and 
Mrs Cresswell organised lunchtime activities including a 
Tongan obstacle course and a ‘Taste of Tonga’ for 
children.  The children kept coming back for more.  It 
was lovely to see Tongan children dress up with pride in 
their traditional costume and colours.   

 
All children must go to the waiting area after school 
where your child will be supervised by teachers until 
3.10pm. 
 
Only children being looked after by their own parents 
may play on the junior playground.  
 
Parents if you are looking after your children after 
school please keep a watchful eye on them at all 
times.   
 
Ngā mihi nui kia koutou katoa, 
 

Mary Zellman 
(Principal) 
  



 

School hats 
Bags/Drink bottles/lunch boxes 

School jackets/shoes/socks/shirts/shorts/culottes 
Jewellery:  Only small, plain studs 

Hair ties: Dark Blue/Black 
Socks: Dark Navy Blue 

Shoes: Black only … no white 

 

 

 

If your child has read every 
night then they should be 
on 175 Reading Nights as 
at the 20th August and 
should have received their 
25, 50, 75, 100, 125 and 150 Reading Nights Certificates. 
50 Nights:  Ryan Oh, Spencer Eade. 
75 Nights:   Emilia Magwa, Cynthia Liu, Milla Ramos,  
Ariah Mtakwa. 
100 Nights:  Sam Vishan, Kalin Reupena. 
125 Nights:  Leon Haigh, Praise Neri. 
150 Nights:  Romeo Faylona, Armani Passi, Devin  
Fernando, Liam Libin, Jaelene To, Kaiser Palmos, Shenelle 
Pal. 

Dear Parents, 
 

This is your last chance to rally your quiz teams for 
an unforgettable night! 
 

Join us for a quiz night packed with fun games,  
fantastic prizes, and amazing raffles. There will 
even be awards for the best-dressed table, so get 
creative with your team’s outfits! 
 

Gather your friends and family, or sign up solo and 
we’ll pair you up for a fantastic evening.   Don’t 
miss out—let’s make it a night to remember! 
 

Prizes include generous donations from  
- Kanuka yoga studio 
- Huski 
- Weta Workshop 
- Tok Tok 
- La Rosa 
- Tomi Ro 
 

Thank you—PTFG 

Fr Mosese’s Ordination Mass will be  
broadcasted live through the  

Facebook channel of Catholic Media 
Samoa - Upu Mana TV, starting at  

10 AM Samoa Time (9:00 AM NZT). 

 



 
 

Open:  Friday only 
8.00 - 9.00am 
Cash/Eftpos 

 
Please note that the uniform shop price  

reflects the latest costs from our supplier,  
embroidery and shipping. 

 
Year 5 and 6 students  

must wear the school PE shirt ($16.00) 
for Physical Education lessons. 

Well done to all our Year 5 and 6 students.  We are very 
proud of you all.  You showed respect and 

sportsmanship. 
Mary Zellman,  Principal 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Terms 1 and 2 fees and  
stationery are overdue and must be paid now. 

 

TERM 3 FEES ARE DUE AT THE END OF TERM. 
 

Term Fees: $144.00 per term  
(including $15 Special Character  
Contribution) $576.00 per year 

 

Stationery: 
Yr 1: $75.00, Yr 2: $85.00 

Yr 3—Y6 : $95.00 
 

We encourage parents/caregivers to do weekly/
fortnightly automatic payments to spread the cost 

throughout the year.  
 

Please contact Mrs Leony if you have any enquiries. 
Email:  leonyl@stpaulsprimary.school.nz 

Phone:  832 7200  (9am-3pm) 
Thank you. 

Sports Results: 
 

Apologies for missing the results of the Hotshots.  They 
were:  St Paul’s Hot Shots lost 22-6 POD:  Isileli  
Misinale 
Hoop Heroes, lost 10-6 POD:  Aranui Muller  
St Paul’s Aces lost 10-8 POD:  Jun Young An 
St Paul's Diamonds WON 28-1 POD:  Pua Levy 
St Paul’s Little Legends WON 10-4 POD: Ma’ana  
Tiumalu 
St Paul’s Firebirds lost 14-1, POD:  Olivia Spemann 
St Paul's Diamonds WON 24-1 POD: Katherine Tumai  
St Paul's Swift WON 16-0 POD: Rose Bao 
St Paul’s Hotshots WON 8-4 POD: Jack Butler 

 

 


